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DISPOSITION: DEADLINE EXTENDED 

RULING 

On March 8, 2024, Staff filed a letter requesting a modification to the deadline for 
Portland General Electric Company (PGE) to file its post-IRP PURP A avoided cost 
update. 

In a February 20, 2024 ruling, I set that deadline at March 15, 2024. Staff requests that 
PGE be allowed to file its update on March 18, 2024, so that the rates can be effective on 
a timeline that allows the PUC flexibility to bring this matter to the Commission at the 
April 16, 2024 Regular Public Meeting instead of the April 2, 2024 Regular Public 
Meeting. Staff states this flexibility will allow the opportunity to take more than 
12 business days to bring a recommendation to the Commission at a regular public 
meeting, if needed. 

I find good cause to grant Staffs request. PGE must file rates consistent with OAR 860-
029-0040(4)(a) no later than March 18, 2024. 

Dated this 11th day of March 2024, at Salem, Oregon. 

Nolan Moser 
Chief Administrative Law Judge 


